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April 1, 2020                                By Email 
      
Warren Dekker, P.E. 
Washington Gas 
6801 Industrial Rd 
Springfield, VA 22151 
 
 
RE:  Site Plan Amendment Application for the Washington Gas Regulator Station 

Relocation to the West End Park | MUNIS #2020-0069 
 

 
Dear Mr. Dekker, 
 
The City staff has reviewed the submission of the above referenced application package, 
received on March 5, 2020, for the proposed relocation of the Washington Gas regulator 
station to the West End Park. This letter and attachments transmit the staff comments for 
your review and response.  

 

APPLICATION SUMMARY: 
The following is a summary of the site plan amendment application: 
 
Applicant: Washington Gas 
 
 

Site:  West End Park, along the western park boundary and adjacent to car wash 
building at 1050 West Broad Street. 

 

Project: The City is requiring Washington Gas to relocate their existing gas regulator 
station on the west end of the city to accommodate the economic development 
project proposed at the current George Mason High School site. Washington 
Gas is requesting an easement area of approximately 175-foot long x 20-foot 
wide (2,970 sf) to provide space for installation of required equipment (two 
above-ground boxes), underground line connections, and future access and 
maintenance of the gas regulator station and gas line by Washington Gas.  

 
Land Use Action Required:   
A site plan amendment per Sec. 48-1134 is required for the Washington Gas regulator station 
relocation and related construction at West End Park, as the existing park landscaping will 
be disturbed and then replaced in an adjusted design.  The site plan amendment will 
document the new easement and landscape changes to the city’s previous approved site plan 
MUNIS 2009-0407, that reflected West End Park improvements approved in 2009. 
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STAFF REVIEW COMMENTS:  

Current Planning 

Carly Aubrey, AICP, Principal Planner, 703-248-5106 
1. Sheet B-51499-13: See comments on this sheet in Attachment 1 regarding 

discrepancies between easement plat and description. 

2. Sheet L-0401: Consider relocating the trash and recycling bins closer to that bench 

proposed to be relocated to Broad Street sidewalk. 

Cameron Gahres, Urban Design Planner, 571-419-7366  

3. Concerned about pedestrian pathways along the sidewalk of West Broad Street as 

construction begins at the park’s gateway. Need construction phase plan that 

assurance that pedestrians will be able to safely pass without being pushed into 

West Broad Street. 

4. Recommended that signage is placed to direct visitors to the alternative entrance. 

The W&OD offshoot asphalt pathway that is directly to the right of the main 

archway entrance connects into the park and might be highlighted as an alternative 

entrance into the park from West Broad Street. 

 

Design recommendations to enhance pedestrian experience throughout the park, by the 

City Recreation and Parks Department or others: 

5. Recommended to use high quality materials at the semi-circle gateway entrance of 

the park. 

6. Recommended to continue to use the red metal material found in the West End Park 

signage to create a repeating visual theme throughout the park. The red metal could 

be inlayed into the brickwork of the entrance behind the solider course creating a 

welcoming and purposeful transition between the new paver entrance and the 

asphalt park path.  

7. Consider celebrating the culvert near the entrance rather than have it remain 

hidden infrastructure. This is a park often visited by families and young children. It 

is an opportunity to create a miniature bridge-like entrance over the culvert and 

vegetation. Concrete slabs formed in wood frames, leaving naturalistic patterns, 

could be used to create a faux bridge path appearance with the help of a small 

arched hump shape and red metal guardrails. 

 

Department of Public Works 

Ali Khavari, Principal Engineer 
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1. Gas Piping & ESC Plan: Considering the significant relocation distance between the 

existing Washington Gas regulator station and the proposed location in West End 

Park, please make sure there is no impediment to sidewalk accessibility and safety 

along the path. In case a temporary sidewalk closure is needed, an approved MOT 

plan indicating appropriate ped detour and signage and marking plan needs to be in 

place to make sure ped safety measures are considered.  

 

Zak Bradley, Senior Engineer, 571-422-6044  

1. All pavers in the LOD shall be removed and replaced with Hanover Concrete Pavers, 

have a concrete base, and follow City Detail 204.  This includes the sidewalk area 

and new entrance/plaza area.  All pavers in the LOD shall be removed, squared off 

with the ex. Sidewalk and replaced. 

2. All sign foundations shall be surveyed (vertical and horizontal) pre and post 

construction to verify foundations have not shifted.  City shall review post 

construction survey date prior to signs being re-installed. 

3. The existing culvert pipe shall be inspected with CCTV pre and post construction to 

verify no damage has been done.  If damage is present the contractor will be 

required to replace the pipe in its entirety. 

4. All sections of the path located in the LOD and/or easement shall be removed and 

replaced with vehicle rated pavement. 

5. The proposed asphalt path restoration shall be changed to match existing material 

(concrete) and pattern. 

 

Kate Reich, Arborist, 703-248-5183 

1. All plantings proposed are less than 4 feet tall. We understand the need to keep the 
regulator boxes accessible, but much of the easement area has no regulator boxes. 
We would like to see some trees and/or taller shrubs mixed into the landscape 
where possible. At the same time, we would like visibility through the site 
maintained by avoiding large areas of foliage between 3 and 6 feet in height. 

2. The tree protection for the streetscape planter MUST be chainlink fence sections set 
outside of the planter in concrete blocks, not staked inside the planter. Street 
planters contain irrigation and other utilities at varying depths and locations. 

3. Root pad detail needs to be shown on the plan. 
4. Protective fencing needs to be a minimum of 10 feet from tree #101. 

Fire Marshal 

Henry Lane, Fire Marshal, 703-248-5058 

1. Any area that the gas lines, meters, or control boxes could potentially be subject to 

damage from vehicles will need to have vehicle impact protection bollards installed 

per section 313 of the SFPC. 
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Fairfax Water 

Ross Stilling, P.E., 703-289-6385 

1. No comment. 

Boards and Commissions 

On March 16, 2020, the Planning Commission provided a recommendation of approval to 

the City Council on the proposed easement. The meeting synopsis is attached. Please note 

the following: And the expectation during site plan is that the developer will commit to the 

full restoration of the park with high quality materials. 

On March 4, 2020, the Recreation & Parks Advisory Board discussed the proposed 

easement documents. Their minutes/comments will be forwarded as soon as they are 

provided.  

TIMING:  
Site Plan Amendment schedule is as follows (subject to change):  

 2nd Submission (no later than)   April 6 - 9, 2020 
 Planning Commission Work Session (tentative) April 20, 2020 (Tentative) 
 Administrative Approval (tentative)  April 24 - 30, 2020  

**In the event this schedule is unable to be met the timing will be extended**   

 
NEXT STEPS:  
Please submit an electronic copy of the revised submission, see Attachment 8. The best thing 

to do is submit your application via e-mail to permits@fallschurchva.gov. If you have any 
questions, please feel free to contact the Case Planners below or the respective staff listed 
for specific technical questions. Finally, please let us know if you would like to meet via 
electronic meeting with staff to discuss the comments in this letter.  
 
Prior to the site plan issuance, applicable bonds will need to be submitted. Bond information 
and instructions are included in Attachments 9 and 10. Please contact Karin Battle 
(kbattle@fallschurchva.gov) and/or Brittney Barbour (bbarbour@fallschurchva.gov) with 
questions on how to proceed with bond preparation and submission.  
 
 
Gary Fuller, AICP            Carly Aubrey, AICP 
Deputy Planning Director              Principal Planner 
gfuller@fallschurchva.gov        caubrey@fallschurchva.gov 
        
 

ATTACHMENTS:  
1. Current Planning, Carly Aubrey Comments  
2. DPW, Ali Khavari Comments 

mailto:permits@fallschurchva.gov
mailto:kbattle@fallschurchva.gov
mailto:bbarbour@fallschurchva.gov
mailto:gfuller@fallschurchva.gov
mailto:caubrey@fallschurchva.gov
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3. DPW, Zac Bradley Comments 
4. DPW, Kate Reich Comments 
5. Fire Marshal, Henry Lane Comments 
6. Fairfax Water, Ross Stilling Comments 
7. Planning Commission, 3.16.20 Meeting Synopsis 
8. Electronic Submission Instructions 
9. 01 CHECKLIST DPW Bond Package 2019 
10. 02 Dev BOND INFO & REQUIREMENTS 2019 

CC:  Paul Stoddard, Director of Planning 
 Sue Long, CIP Program Manager 
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TO:  Gary Fuller, Deputy Planning Director 

FROM:  Carly Aubrey, AICP, Principal Planner 

DATE:   March 18, 2020 

RE: Comments on Gas Regulator Easement, W. End Park, Site Plan Amendment 

Application, MUNIS 2020-0069 

 

1. Sheet B-51499-13: See comments on this sheet in Attachment 1 regarding discrepancies 

between easement plat and description. 

2. Sheet L-0401: Consider relocating the trash and recycling bins closer to that bench proposed 

to be relocated to Broad Street sidewalk. 

 
ATTACHMENTS:  

1. Site Plan with comments  

CC:  Paul Stoddard, Director of Planning 
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